

# Keswick-Stornaway Neighborhood Association

**Neighborly News** 

Summer 2016

# Thursday, May 19th 7:00 PM

Join us for our Quarterly Meeting at Balmoral Baptist Church @ the corner of Kirby Parkway and Stout Rd.

# Shelby County Office of Preparedness will present a program on:

# **Surviving Active Shooter Scenarios**

(Learn what to do when an angry member of the public or an angry co-worker resorts to gun violence.)

\*\* Bring a homemade or store bought dessert to share and bring a neighbor!

# **Calendar of Upcoming Events**

May 19th - Quarterly Meeting

May 21st - Neighborhood Clean Up 9:00AM

(Meet at Balmoral Baptist Church)

May 31st - Neighborhood Watch Meeting (6:30pm Ridgeway Station - 3840 Ridgeway)

June 4th - Annual Neighborhood Yard Sale

June 14<sup>th</sup> - Flag Day!

June 27<sup>th</sup> - Neighborhood Watch Meeting (6:30pm Ridgeway Station - 3840 Ridgeway)

July 4th - Happy 4th of July!

July 25<sup>th</sup> - Neighborhood Watch Meeting

(6:30pm – Ridgeway Station – 3840 Ridgeway)

August 2<sup>nd</sup> – National Night Out

August 18th - Quarterly meeting

Make a difference! Get involved with your Neighborhood Association!!!

- **Keep your yard maintained!** "It is a violation to allow grass or weeds to grow over 12 inches high, or allow plants, shrubs and trees to grow in a manner that will obstruct pedestrian traffic or visibility of motorists".
- Be responsible for your pet! It is a violation to let your dogs run loose. Please keep them on a leash. "Next time you walk your dog, please bring a plastic bag to pick up your dog's waste and throw it in the trash. It's illegal to leave it behind".
- Take care of your swimming pool! Pools that have stagnant water are breeding grounds for mosquitoes and other undesirable elements that are health hazards. This year the weather conditions have been favorable for mosquitoes which can carry various viruses. Even pets can be infected by mosquito bites.
- Please help keep the sidewalks and streets litter free! Join in the clean up on, Saturday, May 21<sup>st</sup>. We will be picking up litter and removing debris from the storm drains to help prevent flooding in the street.

Thank You!

## **Ridgeway Police Station News**

Ridgeway Police Station has a new commander!
 Colonel Marcus Worthy has replaced Colonel Kurt
 Philipps who has moved to 201 Poplar to work with
 Deputy Chief Sharonda Hampton in the
 Investigative Services division. Congratulations to
 both gentlemen!

Storia ways, call 911 for an emergency, or 545-2677 for nonemergencies.

#### **Keswick Stornaway Board Members**

President - Patsy Smith - 758-0510

patsym50@att.net

Vice President - Gene Trouy 754-0431

gptsr@bellsouth.net

Corresponding Secretary – Julie Wilkins 754-7264

jtwilkinsp@comcast.net

Recording Secretary - Cammy Chapel 737-7236

cammysaid@gmail.com

Treasurer - Don McEntire 754-1043

NaDon@bellsouth.net

Area I Representatives

Ann & Roger Meier 756-1981

roger\_and\_ann@bellsouth.net
Area II Representatives

Hal & Denise Sharp Bland 757-4376

sharpedhv@gmail.com

Area III Representatives

Linda & Michae Nagy 737-1332

lrnagy1@bellsouth.net

**Area IV Representatives** 

Marcell & Saeed Nia 737-6633

mznia@comcast.net

## **Neighborly News**

#### **Congratulations to:**

- **Juanita and Bill Stewart** who are celebrating their 70<sup>th</sup> wedding anniversary on June 30th.
- **Bill and Linda Halford** who are celebrating their 54<sup>th</sup> wedding anniversary on May 19<sup>th</sup>.
- Reza Zarshenas who received his Master's of Art in History from the University of Memphis.
- Saeed Zarshenas who received his Master's of Accountancy (College of Business) from the University of Tennessee at Knoxville.
- Shahram Zarshenas who graduated in December with a Bachelor of Science degree from the College of Business in Logistics.
- Riley Blancett, grandson of Bud and Jane Bush, who graduated from the University of Alabama.
- Christina Nagy who graduated from Lipscomb University, Magna Cum Laude, with a degree in Biology. She will attend the University of Memphis in the Fall to pursue a Masters Degree in Healthcare Administration

#### **Condolences:**

Our thoughts and prayers go out to:

- Ruth Woodard and family (daughter Sheryl and son-in-law Richard) on the loss of her husband Al Woodard who passed away on April 23<sup>rd</sup>. Ruth and Al have been long time residents of the neighborhood and active association members.
- Bud Bush and family on the loss of his sister Jamie Little.

Have something for the Keswick Stornaway Newsletter? We're published 4 times a year and would love to include your news, questions or comments. You can email them to <a href="mailto:patsym50@att.net">patsym50@att.net</a> or <a href="mailto:qptsr@bellsouth.net">qptsr@bellsouth.net</a>

#### **Important Numbers**

SeniorBSafe hotline: 274-7477

To Report a crime – 545-COPS (2677)

Ridgeway Precinct – 636-4500

(Neighborhood Watch) - 636-4539

Mayor's Action Center - 576-6500 or 311

(Call MAC to report code violations)

**Security One – 346-7746** 

Storm Drain Problem - 357-0100

Pothole Problem - 528-2911

To report littering motorists get the vehicle's license number and call Clean-Up! – 52 CLEAN (2-5326)

To report unleashed dogs - 363-1416

To report owners who fail to pick up after their pets – 576-6721

For Spanish-speaking officer – 598-4184

MGU (Multi-Agency Gang Unit- 222-GANG (4264)

## Neighborhood Yard Sale!!!

It's time again for the KSANA Yard Sale! Our scheduled date is Saturday, June 4th, with a rain date of June 11th. Start and end times are up to individuals, but shoppers will be out as early as 7 a.m.

KSANA will take care of advertising (Commercial Appeal, Craigslist, Facebook, etc.), but we hope you'll spread the word to your friends and family as well.

The association will also provide neighborhood signage and mailbox balloons for registered participants. You can also add your own signs/decorations, of course.

If you are interested in participating, please contact **Cammy Chapel** via email at <u>cammy.memphis@gmail.com</u> or by phone at 497-3420. Please provide your name and address.

If you're not interested in having a sale this year, you can still participate by shopping 'til you drop. Not only can you find some fantastic bargains, it's a great way to meet your neighbors.

A warm welcome to all of our new neighbors! We hope to see you at our Quarterly Meetings and special events.